
To all our friends at St Mary’s and to our new friends at St Paul’s Nork 

 

 

As we are moving to Shropshire on 30
th

 September to be nearer to all our 

grandchildren (12 of them in 2 families) we wanted to say a goodbye to you all - we 

will miss you and the parish horribly.  We are so sad that Covid-19 makes it 

impossible for us to say our goodbyes personally, as we would have liked.   

 

Thank you, all of you, for your real friendship and support. We have worshipped at St 

Mary’s almost since it was adopted by Howell Hill and enjoyed the wonderful 

atmosphere in God’s family there.  We have had the extra fulfilment of many of you 

at St Mary’s joining us on the journey of the Marriage Enrichment Course and a few 

of you working through Marriage Preparation.  We have very fond memories of the 

deep discussions we have had with so many of you.  God bless you all. 

 

We had considered downsizing locally for several years but, for some reason that we 

didn’t understand at the time, The Lord had other ideas and encouraged us to stay 

longer but, when our second family moved north last year, we knew the time had 

come.  We are pleased to say that we have found a chalet bungalow on the outskirts of 

Ellesmere within walking distance of a Church which has already made us very 

welcome over Zoom. The Lord has now told us the plan and it was worth waiting for!  

All in His perfect timing! 

 

If any of you are travelling in our direction and would like to visit we would be 

delighted to see you.  We don’t yet know our landline number but our email will stay 

unchanged. 

 

Email: ron@goldby.plus.com; judy@goldby.plus.com 

 

16 Cedar Avenue 

Ellesmere 

Shropshire 

SY12 9PA 

 

With our love and very best wishes 

 

Judy and Ron Goldby 

 

 


